EMIERT Executive Board Meeting via Skype
Fri, August 28, 2015 
9:30 – 10:30 AM (ET)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Leslie Cambell Hime, Mimi Lee, Lori Mestre, Tess Tobin, Katherine Trouern-Townsend, Nikitia Wilson
Approval of July 2015 Minutes. There was a motion to approve by Leslie and it was seconded by Mimi.
EMIERT Mission
At July’s meeting, a conversation related to EMIERT’s mission began as we discussed “The Directory of Ethnic and Multicultural Archives Task Force’s Diverse Voices & Communities of Color: A Directory of Special Collections that Documents Diversity through History” https://diversevoicescommunitiesofcolor.wordpress.com/. At this meeting, we continued the discussion about topics and areas to include in the directory that would be representative of EMIERT’s mission.
The Executive Board is unanimous in our enthusiasm of the project.  It is the first tangible product from EMIERT.   However, a continued question was that of the title and that it should indicate that we are of “one voice”—not diverse voices.  After discussion related to definitions of multicultural, diversity, ethnic diversity, people of color, communities of color, representation, and also the first bullet in EMIERT’s mission statement, it was decided to change the title to: “Diverse Voices: a directory of special collections that documents diversity through history”.  The content would remain the same.     
Similar discussion ensued related to wording in EMIERT’s Mission and the terms that we use. The decision was that the mission of EMIERT should continue to be inclusive of all cultures and diversities, although we may want to change the term “ethnic” to “multicultural” since that is more inclusive, including of a global nature. Leslie also asked what the work of EMIERT is and what we do going forward?  Lori suggested EMIERT could function as a global clearinghouse for multicultural information and linking out to what the other ethnic and multicultural groups are providing as well.
 Membership Report-Nikitia
There were no changes from June to July for membership activity.  
· Personal memberships:  total of 53 members that were new, reinstated or renewed.  33 renewed.   21 memberships that dropped.   565 members total (personal).
· Organizational memberships—2 new groups that joined.  Total 39 organizational memberships. 
· New Membership types:  most are personal memberships from public libraries (8).  5 personal memberships from academic and 3 for school libraries and 1 from a state law library.  5 students from LIS schools that joined in July.   Once she gets access to ALA connect space she can get the membership template letters to send out letters and could also ask how they became interested in EMIERT. Also good way to try to engage them.  
Annual 2016: Call for Proposals-Leslie
Leslie will be sending out the call for proposals by Monday, August 31, with a Friday October 2 deadline. Kathryn will send last year’s call for proposal forms in google docs to Leslie so that she can modify it and send it out.
Taste of the Town Orlando ALA 2016.   After some discussion it was agreed that Tess will pursue the bus trip to Eatonville, the hometown of Zora Neal Thurston, the Harlem Renaissance writer, rather than do the Taste of the Town.
Volunteers-Katherine
Katherine created more tools for volunteers to be clear of what tasks are being done.  All chairs will now fill out a timeline of their plan for the next year (based on Leslie’s timeline)—to give an idea of what’s planned.  She asked that chairs complete it by Sept. 4.  This will help us keep informed of what is being completed. The monthly report now has an online form.  The type of information that is asked includes: what tasks were accomplished in past months; what are the tasks coming up; and any there any problems with members not contributing?  She also would like the information from work being generated from member groups in order to send it out to the general membership—through social media. 
Electronic Communications Committee report
Kathryn is chairing the committee.  There are three members and she would like more.  She has a timeline developed and have various library specific initiatives/themes related to libraries that the members are posting.  Members are posting weekly on Twitter. Facebook posting has slowed down, but she expects it to pick up.  There is also a lot of content coming in from non-committee members.
Guidelines for Selecting Multicultural Materials, Guidelines for Outreach to Immigrant Populations Katherine is waiting for the timelines for the months ahead.
Directory of Libraries Serving Multicultural Populations- This committee has been sunset.   Lori will remove it from the webpage.
Guidelines for Outreach to Immigrant Populations–Mimi  
The final document has been drafted.  New members will be reviewing it and providing feedback.  She hopes to finish it in the next few months
Electronic Resources for English Language Learners Task Force-Tess
There are five individuals from last year who were interested and Tess will reconnect with them and get going again.
Other
Leslie mentioned that John Amundsen (ALA Liaison to EMIERT) indicated that there will not be any labor charges for ALA 2016, annual—which was the same for 2015. Also, GLBTRT was included in our expenses and that will be removed.
Adjourned 9:28 secretary Lori Mestre

